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June 6, 2013
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:
This letter transmits an ordinance recommending approval of the sale to the City of Sammamish (Sammamish) of the following four parcels located in District 3 that are surplus to the needs of Road Services Division (Roads). 
Assessor’s Parcel

Size

Location

City of Sammamish Use


162506-9070  
3.41 acres
City
Street Drainage for Sahalee Way NE


162506-9071  
3.39 acres
City
Street Drainage for Sahalee Way NE


212506-9042 
.85 acres
County
Park/Access - Evans Creek Preserve


212506-9043 
26.29 acres
County
Park/Access - Evans Creek Preserve
The two street drainage parcels have no value other than for drainage purposes. Under King County ownership, an appropriate level of ongoing maintenance of these parcels would normally represent an ongoing cost and liability to Roads; however, given the significant reductions in Road Fund revenues and Roads service levels, maintenance work on these two parcels has been deferred in anticipation of an eventual transfer to Sammamish.  In light of the maintenance responsibility and cost that Sammamish will incur as a result of this transaction, the purchase and sale agreements for the park access parcels include non-cash credits to Sammamish for assuming responsibility for existing deferred maintenance ($39,000) and for long-term maintenance ($59,000). 

The park/access parcels were appraised at $322,000.  These undeveloped properties abut the Evans Creek Preserve - an existing Sammamish owned park property outside of the Urban Growth Area (UGA) and will provide additional park land and a permanent park with pedestrian access to the Evans Creek Preserve.  A parks use restriction is included in the purchase and sale agreement to ensure that the transferred parcels will be permanently dedicated for park and recreation purposes.  Further, this restriction provides permanent protection for these city owned properties on the edge of the UGA.  This transaction will solve a long-term access problem to the Evans Creek Preserve and ensure that it will be enjoyed by Sammamish and King County residents for generations to come.
Sammamish has agreed to pay $224,000 in cash and assume the $98,000 maintenance liability for the Street Drainage parcels resulting in net consideration to Roads of $322,000. To reflect the reduction in value for the park/access parcels due to the park use restriction and to improve the parcels for the benefit of King County residents, Parks will convey $100,000 in grant funding in 2014 for recreational trail and parks related improvements on the property.
A purchase and sale agreement was approved by the Sammamish City Council at their November 13, 2012, meeting and has been approved as to form by King County’s Prosecuting Attorney’s Office.
The proposed sale furthers the goals of the King County Strategic Plan by building lasting regional partnerships, exercising sound financial stewardship for these real estate assets, and promoting environmental sustainability by protecting open space and providing for continued use of the property.
Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.  If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Kathy Brown, Director, Facilities Management Division, at 206-296-0630.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Michael Woywod, Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Carrie S. Cihak, Chief Advisor, Policy and Strategic Initiatives, King County 
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Harold Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation (DOT)
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Paulette Norman, County Road Engineer, RSD, DOT
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